
July 14,2016

Mr. Casey Anderson, Chair,
and Members of the Planning Board

Montgomery County Planning Board
8787 Georgia Avenue
Silver Spring, Maryland 20910

Re: Bethesda Downtown Plan (the "'Sector Plan") - Proposed Park Impact Payment

Dear Chairman Anderson and Members of the Planning Board:

I am submitting this letter on behalf of 491 8-4938 Battery Lane LLC regarding the Montgomery
County Planning Board's ongoing worksessions on the Sector Plan, specifically regarding the
proposed Park Impact Payment that is under consideration. We are certainly supportive of new
and improved parks and open spaces in Bethesda, but it strikes us that this is being approached in
an entirely counterintuitive and potentially damaging manner.

Master plans and sector plans, especially those in downtown areas like Bethesda, typically
propose increases in density above what is currently permitted in recognition of the evolution of
an area, ongoing improvements to infrastructure, and an increasing desire by County residents
and others outside the area to live in vibrant, walkable, transit-oriented locations. However, in
the case of this Sector Plan, the Planning Board has chosen to artificially hold down density and
essentially force property owners and developers to buy back the density that would otherwise
have typically been afforded through the comprehensive planning and rezoning process, to raise
money for parks and open space.

This is a completely counterintuitive approach to generate revenue that utilizes all "stick" with
no "carrot", and conveys to property owners and businesses that are already here and potential
future property owners and businesses outside the area who are seeking to locate here that
Montgomery County does not want their business. Moreover, it conveys that the County has no
desire for the increased tax revenue that results both from higher property values as the result of
upzoning of properties and from new businesses attracted to an area. It seems that the Planning
Board does not fully understand that this increased tax revenue could be used to fund the desired
parks and open spaces in Bethesda, while avoiding the presumably unintended perception that
Montgomery County has no interest in attracting new business or stimulating the economy.

Before the Planning Board chooses to enact the Park Impact Payment as currently proposed, we
urge that it take into account the very real negative economic consequences that could result.

Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,

John W. Gill, Jr.
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Howerton, Leslye

From: Philip Cabrera <philcabrera@mac.com>
Sent: Wednesday, July 13, 2016 5:40 PM
To: Howerton, Leslye
Subject: Re: Action Request on Bethesda Plan

 

On Jul 13, 2016, at 5:38 PM, Philip Cabrera <philcabrera@mac.com> wrote: 
 
 

On Jul 13, 2016, at 5:35 PM, Philip Cabrera <philcabrera@mac.com> wrote: 
 
 

On Jul 9, 2016, at 11:58 AM, Philip Cabrera 
<philcabrera@mac.com> wrote: 
 

Mr. Casey Anderson, Chair 

   and Members of the County Planning Board 

Montgomery County Planning Board 

8787 Georgia Avenue 

Silver Spring, Maryland  20910 
  

Dear Chairman Anderson & Members of the Planning Board: 

We write to express our objections to the Board’s June 30, 2016 
decision to increase the mapped density for the West Avenue 
portions of the Jaffe properties at 6801 and 6807 Wisconsin 
Avenue.   These properties are currently zoned R-60. 

As decided by the Board, essentially all other properties in the 
Bethesda Overlay Zone will retain their current density or its 
equivalent, and any additional density must be purchased from the 
pool or a priority sending site or acquired by density 
averaging.  According to the Board’s decisions, R-60 properties in 
the Plan will convert to CRT 0.5. 

On June 30, however, without providing any reasoning, the Board 
voted to convert Mr. Jaffe’s lots (and the adjacent one) from R-60 
to CR 1.5, instead of CRT 0.5.  In addition to being inconsistent 
with how the Board is treating other R-60 zoned property in the 
Plan, the Board is giving Mr. Jaffe a 22,500 square foot 
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windfall.  Based on the public estimates released by the Planning 
Department staff, the market value of your gift exceeds $1.1 
million, which represents money which could have gone to the 
acquisition of parkland through the Park Improvement Fee or 
could have been provided to a valued community organization 
designated as a Priority Sending Site. 

As also happened on October 29, 2015, when the Board previously 
considered density for the Jaffe property, the Board on June 30, 
2016 inappropriately made decisions regarding this property (i) 
with no notice to concerned residents or the affected community 
and (ii) without allowing representatives of the affected 
community to comment.  

The Board provided no justification for its special treatment of the 
Jaffe properties, nor is there any reasonable justification consistent 
with the Plan’s principles. 

We strongly urge the Board to reconsider its decision to give Mr. 
Jaffe special treatment.  His property lies at two edges of the Plan 
area and is immediately adjacent to single-family homes, across a 
narrow residential street.  The lots in question have no historic or 
landmark status, and they are not designated as Priority Sending 
Sites.  The lots are not on Wisconsin Avenue and are not 
designated as part of the Wisconsin Avenue Corridor under the 
Plan.  

The R-60 zoning provided under the 1994 Plan has served an 
important role in maintaining the balance between development on 
Wisconsin Avenue and the single-family neighborhoods 
surrounding Bethesda by providing a buffer, as well as important 
protections in the zoning code that limit the intensity of building 
near residential neighborhoods.  We do not believe the Board has 
made the case to convert these lots to CR zoning, but if the Board 
does wish to convert the R-60 zone along the Eastern Greenway 
edges, it should do so sensitively and consistently.  There is no 
reason to treat these particular property owners differently than 
you are treating everyone else.  Please reconsider your action and 
rescind your windfall gift to Mr. Jaffe. 

Thank you for your consideration. The Cabrera family has lived on 
Ridge St. for more than 50 years. 

  

Sylvia Cabrera and Philip Cabrera 

4410 Ridge St., Chevy Chase, MD 20815 

 

 














































































































































































































































































































